
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Board of Trustees of the 

Incorporated Village of Head-of-the-Harbor will hold a public 

hearing at Village Hall at 500 North Country Road, St. James, 

New York 11780 on July 9, 2014 at 7:00 PM to consider an 

amendment to the cable television franchise between Suffolk 

Cable of Smithtown, Inc. (Cablevision), and the Village of Head-

of-the-Harbor and between Verizon New York, Inc. and the Village 

of Head-of-the-Harbor.  At this hearing, the Members of the 

Board of Trustees will hear interested persons who wish to 

address the Board with respect to the proposed amendment to the 

current cable franchise agreements implementing payment to the 

Village of a franchise fee.  Any such amendments are subject to 

N.Y. Public Service Commission approval.  All relevant documents 

may be inspected at the office of the Village Clerk, 500 North 

Country Road, St. James, New York  11780 during regular business 

hours. 

 

Dated: June 19, 2014 

 

      BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

      OF THE VILLAGE OF HEAD-OF-THE- 

      HARBOR 

 

      BY: Margaret O’Keefe,  

       Village Clerk 

 


